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MCSS Open House 
July 29, 2016 
from 3 to 7 p.m.  

 

First Day  
of School 
August 1, 
2016 

Robert Adams, MCSS Superintendent 

Early Learning Program 
(3 years old) Open House  

July 28 at  
Mitchell County Primary 

School at 6 p.m.  
 

MCSS  
Annual Title I Meetings 

July 29, 2016 
3 to 7 p.m.  

MCSS Leader and Teacher Academies Held 
The Mitchell County School System held its first leader academy July 18-22, 2016, and its annual Teacher 
Academy was held July 25-29, 2016.  During the two weeks, in-house personnel trained leaders and 
teachers on the following topics:  Infinite Campus curriculum planner, assessment designer, and  grade 
book; Implementing Reading Horizons Program,  Positive Behavior Intervention System 
(PBIS);  Department of Education School Climate;  Special Education and 504s; Academic Parent Teacher 
Team (APTT); Student Longitudinal Data System (SLDS); School Wide Intervention System (SWIS); 

Operational Systems; Academic Behaviors/
Non-cognitive Factors; New Teacher 
Orientation; Teacher Keys Effectiveness 
System, and Ethics and Civil Rights/Fraud/
Waste. It is obvious that the weeks were 
packed with various learning 
opportunities.  More importantly, however, 
the central office personnel, building 
leaders, teachers and staff collaborated to 
establish systems of support for Mitchell 
County School System students. 

 Robert Adams  
MCSS School Superintendent  

In July,  Robert Adams was sworn in as the new Mitchell County 
School System (MCSS) Superintendent.   Mr. Adams is the former 
Mitchell County High Schoolôs principal.  The priorities for the 
MCSS include a system wide focus on improving the reading 
comprehension levels of all MCSS students, while streamlining the 
curriculum and assessments administered in all subjects with a focus 
on improving academic behaviors (non-cognitive factors, work ethics) 
to increase student achievement and engagement.  continued Page 3 

Mitchell County FFA Member Allen Brown 
Nominated as a  

National Convention Delegate 
The Georgia FFA Association received 37 applications to serve as a Delegate for 
the Georgia FFA Association at the 89th National Convention. The convention will 
be held in Indianapolis, Indiana in October. Mitchell County FFA member Allen 
Brown, one of the 37 competing applicants, was nominated to be a delegate for the 
Georgia FFA Association. The selection process was based on applications that 
high school FFA members from across the state were given the opportunity to fill 
out. The students selected to serve as delegates exemplified the leadership and 
values that define the FFA. The selected delegates will have their travel and hotel 
expenses paid and will be given a stipend to help pay their meal expenses. They 
will all travel as a group with the Georgia Association to and from the National 
Convention and will stay at the delegate hotel with the Georgia Association. 
Delegates will depart on Monday, October 17 and will return to Georgia on 
Sunday, October 23.  Congratulations to Allen for being chosen.   
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The Eagleõs Nest is the official newspaper for the Mitchell County School System (MCSS). 

All articles for publication in this newsletter should be electronically submitted to the schoolôs media specialist by the 15th of each month. 
 

Visit us on-line at http://www.mitchell.k12.ga.us 
Produced by:  Ruth Lee,  Eagle News Coordinator    e-mail:   Ruth_lee@mitchell.k12.ga.us 

 
Special thanks to everyone who contributed and who helped proof this issue. It is the policy of the Mitchell County School System not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, sex, 

religion, national origin, age, or disability in any employment practice, educational program, or any other program, activity or service.  
 

Superintendent:  Robert Adams  MCSS Board Chair:  Norma Gilpatrick MCSS Board Vice-Chair:  Barbara Reddick 
 

Schools:   Mitchell County Primary-Donna Johnson, Principal Mitchell County Elementary-Silvana Jenkins, Principal 
 Mitchell County Middle-Patricia English, Principal Mitchell County High-Ossie Canidate, Principal      

 
Parents, if you do not wish for your childõs picture to be placed in the newsletter or on the MCSS web sites, please go to the Central Office to sign a waiver form.  

July/August 2016 

Child Find Project 
Did you knowé. 
One in ten of Georgiaôs children have a sensory, emotional, physical, intellectual, language, or medical disability that may inhibit 
learning? Many of these disabilities are subtle, so they go unnoticed.  As a result, children may have trouble in school, at home and 
with their peers.  The earlier these disabilities are discovered and identified, the more effectively they can be managed.  That means the 
child will have every chance to be successful in life. The Georgia Department of Education has a mission to locate, identify and 
evaluate each child, 0 ï 21 years of age, with a suspected disability, and to provide appropriate educational services to these children.  
Babies Canôt Wait and the Mitchell County School System need your help to find these children.   For more information and assistance 
about educational services that are available for children with disabilities or medical needs, simply contact the following individuals:  
 

Ages 0 ï 2ðBabies Canôt Wait:  Jasmine Parrish, Service Coordinator * 1306 S. Slappey Blvd. Suite A 
Albany, GA 31701 * Office: (229) 430-2820 or 1-800-430-4212 * Email: jvparrish@gdph.state.ga.us 

Ages 3 ï 21 Mitchell County School System:  Gordina Porter, Director for Program of Exceptional Children, District 504 Coordinator * 
108 South Harney Street, Camilla, GA 31730 * Office: (229) 336-2100 *Email: gordina_porter@mitchell.k12.ga.us  

Annual Bus Safety Training 
On July 19, 2016, bus drivers from various transportation departments from surrounding counties attended the Annual 
Mandatory Bus Safety Training.  The following counties were present: Mitchell, Lowndes, Decatur, Pelham City 
Schools, Thomasville, and Baker County.  Mitchell County hosts this safety meeting every year.  The theme for this 
yearôs training was, ñFocus on what Mattersò.  The presenter, Mr. Carlton Allen (left), covered a 
range of topics, i.e., Keep your focus, Emergency Evacuation Procedures, Your school bus is a 
danger, Poster Contest, Railroad crossing protocols, Other vehicles are a danger, and Accident 
reduction and vehicle safety.  The bus drivers in attendance were encouraged to focus more and 
pay close attention to what matters-STUDENTS!  Lastly, letôs wish Mr. Carlton Allen a 
farewell!  He will retire in the fall of this year!  On behalf of Mitchell County School System, 
we want to express our sincere thanks to Mr. Carlton on his years of service and for keeping the 
bus drivers in Mitchell County well informed about new laws, safety statistics, and important 
updates that are passed down by the GA Department of Education.  
 
Following the safety training, the Mitchell County Transportation 
department enjoyed its annual luncheon (right).  Mr. Freeman Gardner, 
Mrs. Earlene Gardner and Ms. Melinda Dixon were experts with food 
preparations.  Mr. Freeman (shown right) might be the best BBQ griller in 
this region.  The transportation department had an opportunity to 
fellowship, reflect and get geared up for an exciting new school year.  

EAGLESñExcellence And Greater Learning for Every Student   
The Graphics department of MCHS, under the supervision of instructor Leigh 
Twitty, worked hard over the summer.  T-shirts were printed for all employees of 
each school, with the principals choosing the color for their school.  The backs of 
the t-shirts all have the same design, an anagram of EAGLESðExcellence And 
Greater Learning for Every Student.   
 
Left:  Ms. Twitty presented t-shirts to MCSS Board Members Pat McCaskill and 
Norma Gilpatrick at the July board meeting held on July 19, 2016.  

mailto:jvparrish@gdph.state.ga.us
mailto:gordina_porter@mitchell.k12.ga.us
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MCSS School Superintendentôs Message 

 
It seems only a blink ago that we were winding up the 2015-2016 school year.. WOW how time flies.  On reflection I think that is why 
education is so important.  Education has always been where our young citizens are given the basic tools of academic instruction. That worked, 
but just as everything else in life, things change, students change, communities change.  What has not changed is the need to give our young 
students the skills and academic prowess to go into the real world able to fully participate and solidify their places in this great America as 
productive citizens.   
 
There comes the rub..  Just teaching a curriculum or opening and closing the doors, saying we are doing school, just does not do it anymore.  It 
really takes a team of committed teachers, staff, leaders, students, parents, and citizens focused, not on self, but on our students.  We must shape 
school and the schooling process to meet their needs, where they are and then bring them forward until they can leave us ready to excel.  In 
other words, students do not have to fit in our box, with the thought, we have ours, now they have to get theirs.  We shape the box to fit our 
students, we use ours to define, breakdown, guide, and mentor our students so that they experience and learn the process of education that they 
can use now and the rest of their lives.  They leave us with the academic ability, the concept of personal and social responsibility, the ability to 
adapt to any situation and contribute.  Well rounded, experienced, and capable.  Ready to Fly.. 
 
We are measured by test scores and CCRPI.  We must be accountable, but we must not measure our students by a test score.  It is so much 
more.. We must teach them to learn, to be productive, anytime and anyplace. If this is true, then our focus is and should be on the needs of our 
students. So our focus changes.  We monitor our accountability data and scores, but we put in a place to measure each studentôs progress from 
our 3 year old program through graduation and beyond 
 
Now time is of the essence.  While we may have another year or two before we see the consequence of failing scores, we do not have that 
luxury with our children.  If we fail, we have failed them, they do not get another year or two to recover. They may never recover.. The thought 
really illuminates the awesome responsibility that we have as educators.  From the newest employee to the Board Chair we must focus like a 
laser beam on the educational process that prepares our students for tomorrow.  Failure is not an option.   Every day we must strive for 
excellence for every single student and then redouble our efforts the next day, and the next and the next, until every student leaves our family 
having reached their potential and ready to soar like the eagles we know they are.  What a challenge.  And I ask you do this knowing if you get 
100% right, next year we start over. 
 
Now that we understand our challenge, we know that it is not a number we are working for, it is our children, our students, our Mitchell County.  
Let us push forward from every corner of our schools, from every member of our team, from the first bus in the morning to the last bus of the 
day knowing we are part of a focused effort.  A family that will fight for its own.  We will work as not 4 schools but 1 united family; 1 system 
that will ensure our baby eagles leave the nest ready to soar.  That as proud eagle parents we share the responsibility with their parents their 
success or failures. We cannot and will not fail.  
 
I am excited and passionate about the team we have assembled and have witnessed their dedication as we worked all summer to prepare for this 
challenge.  You have risen to the call for action and I know even better things are coming.  You will continue to amaze, surprise and make our 
team proud with your work ethic, your ingenuity, your willingness to put our young students first.  You are willing to teach our students to fly.. 
You are amazing eagles.   
 
You are Eagles, You are Mitchell County, We Are Eagles, We are Mitchell County. We are Mitchell County Eagles.. 
 
Dare to Soar, God Bless and the Best of Luck this School year. 

 Robert Adams, MCSS Superintendent 

Motivational Minute 
Mr. F. Quimbley, Mr. D. Hadley and  Ms. M. Dixon will visit all four schools in the Mitchell County School District to get students motivated 
about following school and bus rules and making good choices.  During the presentation, Mr. Quimbley will remind the students about the 
Universal Bus Rules for our school district.  Mr. Quimbley said, ñWe want students, parents, teachers and other stakeholders to be aware of the 
Universal Bus Rules.  It is our belief that if we speak a positive-common language throughout our system, student behaviors will improve and 
our students will excel academically.ò 

Universal Bus Rules 
 

1. Sit in  your assigned zone 

2. Keep your hands and feet to yourself 

3. Keep noise level at a low 

4. No talking at railroad tracks 

5. When someone is talking, listen and do not talk 

6. No eating or drinking on the bus 

7. Always tell the driver thank you for a safe ride 

8. Keep feet out of the aisles 

9. Put all objects inside of book-bags 

10. Follow any other rules that are posted on the bus. 
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Mitchell County Primary SchoolðPrincipalôs Corner: 
10, 9, 8, 7, 6, 5, 4, 3, 2, 1-BLAST OFF!!  
We are lifting off into the beginning of a new academic year! I hope that each of you have enjoyed your summer and took the time to relax, 
reflect and renew. On our ñspaceshipò, we will have new faces, new challenges, new opportunities, new materials and even a new name- 
Mitchell County Primary School (MCPS). Newness alone however, cannot produce transformation. We must be willing to be caught up in the 
rebirth that is possible with each new year. This year will be the ñcount downò to many new opportunities, goals, plans, strategies, programs, 
ideas, and initiatives.  The appearance of our environment may have changed (students, grades, and teachers) but not our soul. Our goal is 
continue to provide all students with the opportunity to reach mission possible. 
 
Our theme for the 2016-17 school term is Blast Off Into A Learning Adventure-Destination Success!!! As we prepare for Mission Possible, 
we must remember that teamwork is key! We must be willing to give 100% and beyond to ensure that all students succeed. Our goals for the 
2016-17 school year are academic behaviors, reading, improved curriculum, and transparency. As never before, we will focus on making our 
goals the core of our daily work.  
 
Early learning is the key to success. It is important that parents and teachers work together to build a solid foundation of learning both 
academically and socially for young learners.  The Mitchell County School System understands that need. Therefore, MCPS will start an Early 
Learning Academy to launch 3 year olds on the path to success in school. I look forward to a year filled with stories of great success and great 
learning. The faculty and staff are ready to ñliftò our early learners off to a great start! 

Donna Johnson  
Letôs get ready to launch into great new year! 

Mitchell County Elementary Schools Receive 
Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Grant 

Mitchell County School Nutrition Program has been awarded a USDA Fresh Fruit and Vegetable grant at Mitchell County Primary and Mitchell 
County Elementary Schools for this school year.  All students at both schools will receive FREE healthy snacks of fresh fruit or vegetables each 
school day, provided by the School Nutrition Program.  Thanks to the USDA Fresh Fruit and Vegetable grant. 
  
Telling children to eat their fruits and vegetables can often times be as difficult as getting them to finish their math homework.  Through the 
USDA funded grant, Elementary School students will be encouraged to try more fresh fruits and vegetables. Not only does the snack prevent 
children from getting hungry between meals, but will also provide a learning experience. Children will be introduced to fresh fruits and 
vegetables that they might not otherwise have the opportunity to sample.   The program gives teachers a perfect opportunity to talk to students 
about nutrition, health, and hygiene. Children are more likely to try new fruits and vegetables in the small setting of the classroom because the 
teacher is encouraging them.  
 
The goal of the program is to create a healthier school environment and is seen as an important catalyst for change in efforts to combat 
childhood obesity by helping children learn more healthful eating habits.  Students have the opportunity to find out that fresh fruits and 
vegetables are healthy and tasty alternatives to snacks that are high in fat, sugar, or salt. As students broaden their exposure to healthy snacks in 
the classroom, it is anticipated that students will increase their consumption of fresh fruits and vegetables in the Breakfast and Lunch programs 
and at home. The students will usually receive fresh fruit four times per week and a raw vegetable at least one day each week, prepared by the 
School Nutrition Program.  For more information about the Mitchell County Schoolsô Nutrition Program, contact Manager/Supervisor, Julie 
Tucker at 229 336-2100, ext. 1016. This institution is an equal opportunity provider.   

2016-2017 Supply List for Mitchell County Primary School  
Formerly South Mitchell County Elementary  

School supplies will need to be replenished throughout the year!! 

Early Learning Center 
(3 year olds) 

Kindergarten 1st Grade 

1 pack baby Wipes 
(Fragrance Free) 

  
1 Box-Kleenex 

  
Book Bag 

  
Towel 

  

Baby Wipes-1 box 
Clorox Disinfectant Wipes 
Elmerôs Glue Sticks-12 
Full size book bag (no wheels) 
Kleenex-2 boxes 
Pink Pearl Erasers-6 pack 
Scissors-blunt tip (preferably 
Fiskars) 

Towel 
Ziploc Bags-quart and gallon sizes 
(girls bring gallon size and 
boys bring quart size) 

  
  

16 Pack of Crayons-1 
Baby Wipes-1 box 
Book bag (no wheels) 
Composition Notebooks (usually black and 
white covers-100 sheets) 

Elmerôs Glue Stick-4 
Notebook paper-2 packs (wide ruled) 
Pink Pearl Erasers-2 
Scissors (preferably Fiskars) 
Spiral Notebooks-2 (70 count wide ruled) 
Ziploc Bags-quart and gallon (girls bring gallon 
size and boys bring quart size) 

  



 

 

Page  5 July/August 2016  

 Mitchell County Elementary SchoolðPrincipalôs Corner: 
Dear MCES Families, 
 
Happy New Year!  I hope that your summer has been enjoyable and that you are excited about the new school year we will soon begin.  Mrs. 
Rosemary Sanders and I look forward to taking the helm as Mitchell County Elementary School (MCES) Assistant Principal and Principal, 
respectively.    Our theme for this year is ñAnchors Aweigh! North Mitchell Sailing on a Voyage for Learning!ò   
 
Our voyage together sets sail with Open House on Friday, July 29, 2016 from 3:00 to 7:00 p.m.  We look forward to meeting our students in 
grades 2 ï 4 and their families during Open House.  Faculty and staff recognize that students experience success in school when they are 
supported from home and at school.  One of our goals at MCES will be to develop stronger partnerships with students and their families as we 
continue ñsailingò throughout the school year. 
 
As partners, we share the responsibility for each childôs success and will do our best to meet our responsibilities.  We ask for your help to guide 
and support your childôs learning by ensuring that he/she:  

Comes to school every day and arrives on time, ready to work 
Completes all daily tasks and homework assignments when given by teachers 
Reads daily to develop a love for reading and to improve literacy skills 
Shares daily school experiences with you to keep you informed about his/her school life 
Informs you if he/she needs additional support in any area or subject 
Knows that you expect him/her to do well in school and beyond 
 

Another goal will be to involve a greater number of parents in school activities on a daily basis.  Please consider joining our volunteer program 
to help contribute to studentsô success and the schoolôs operations.  Your help as a volunteer will be needed in the following areas: 

Teacher-led instructional support 
Reading with children who need extra help 
School-wide activities 
Student recognition activities 
 

Students are expected for the first day of school on Monday, August 1, 2016 at 7:45 a.m.  Classroom assignments will remain posted following 
Open House.  Dismissal will be at 3:00 p.m. each day.  We look forward to working with you as we support the Mitchell County Elementary 
School community and the learning needs of our students.  Do enjoy the rest of your summer! 
 

Silvana Jenkins, Principal and Rosemary Sanders, Assistant Principal 

2016-2017 Supply List for Mitchell County Elementary School 
Formerly North Mitchell County Elementary  

2nd Grade  3rd  Grade  4th  Grade  

6 packs of Wide Ruled Notebook Paper 
3 boxes of 24 yellow pencils (Please NO Dixon unless 

Ticonderoga)- NO MECHANICAL PENCILS 
1 zipper pencil pouch 
1 box of 24 crayons- NO large crayon boxes 
1 box of colored pencils 
4 glue sticks 
3 boxes of tissue 
1 large bottle or 2 regular size bottles of hand sanitizer 
Gallon size-Ziploc bags (boys) 
Quart size-Ziploc bags (girls) 
1 pack of flat rectangle large Pink erasers 
One-1 inch binders with pockets 
Two-1 İ inch binders with pockets 
Two- 3 subject spiral notebooks 
  
SCHOOL SUPPLIES WILL NEED TO BE 
REPLENISHED THROUGHOUT THE YEAR!!!!!!!! 
***The following uniform dress requirement will be 
enforced: 
Red, white, or navy shirt with collar 
Khaki or navy blue pants, shorts, skirts, or jumpers 

(NO JEANS) 

5 one- subject spiral notebooks (70 pages 
and wide ruled) (Red, blue, yellow, 
green, purple) 

5 vinyl folders with pockets and prongs 
(Red, blue, yellow, green, purple) 

5 Tab Dividers 
5 packs of wide ruled notebook paper 
5 packs of pencils (NO MECHANICAL 

PENCILS) 
5 glue sticks 
Scissors 
Colored pencils/ crayons 
Two- 2 inch binders 
2 boxes of Kleenex 
Clorox Wipes 
Hand Sanitizer 
  
SCHOOL SUPPLIES WILL NEED 
TO BE REPLENISHED 
THROUGHOUT THE YEAR!!!!!!!! 
***The following uniform dress 
requirement will be enforced: 

Red, white, or navy shirt with 
collar 

 
Khaki or navy blue pants, shorts, 
skirts, or jumpers (NO JEANS) 
  

#2 pencils (No Mechanical Pencils) 
1 pack of colored pencils 
1 pack of flat erasers (6 -8 count) 
6 pack (Wide Ruled) Loose Leaf notebook 

paper 
2 plastic folders without prongs & 2 with prongs 
2 boxes Kleenex 
1 bottle Germ-X 
1 container disinfecting wipes 
3 (1 subject spiral notebook) &  1 ( 2 subject 

spiral notebook) 
1 pack 4X6 Index Cards 
1 box Ziploc bags (Gallon) boys 
1 box Ziploc bags (Quart) girls 
1 box Crayons (24 count) 
5 glue sticks 
1 pair scissors 
Headphones 

 
SCHOOL SUPPLIES WILL NEED TO 
BE REPLENISHED THROUGHOUT THE 
YEAR!!!!!!!! 
***The following uniform dress 
requirement will be enforced: 

Red, white, or navy shirt with collar 
 
Khaki or navy blue pants, shorts, 

skirts, or jumpers (NO JEANS) 



 

 

Notice:   
The Mitchell County School Systemôs  Career, Technology and Agriculture 
Education Department does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, 
national origin, sex, disability, or age in  admission to its programs 
(Agriculture, Business and Computer Science/Graphic Design, Healthcare 
Science, Culinary Arts, Early Childhood Education, and JROTC), services 
or activities.  Additional information can be found at 
http://mitchell2.schooldesk.net.  
 
The Mitchell County School System does not discriminate in its hiring or 
employment practices.  For additional information or referral to the 
appropriate system coordinator, contact the superintendentôs office at  108 
South Harney Street, Camilla, Georgia, 31730-2065 TEL:(229) 336-2100.  
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Mitchell County Middle SchoolðPrincipalôs Corner: 

ñWelcome Back Parents and Studentsò 
Dear Parent/Guardian and Student, 
The 2016-2017 school year brings change but a vision to improve student achievement. I look forward to working with all parents and 
students at Mitchell County Middle School (MCMS). We will strive to produce an academically, challenging environment that will be a 
memorable year for all of us.   
 
Middle school years are challenging, and we need the support of the entire community to help us meet the needs of its young people. This 
year, we encourage all stakeholders (community, family, friends, etc.) to share in the responsibility of preparing our students to be lifelong 
learners and contributing members of the community. We also want students to understand the value of good work ethics and exhibiting 
appropriate behaviors that impact learning. With your help, we can provide a safe, supportive school environment for all students. 
 
Parents/guardians, please make a commitment by visiting the school on a regular basis and taking an active role in your childôs education. 
Together, we can make 2016-2017 an awesome, rewarding experience for all students. If you wish to request information concerning your 
childôs teacher(s), please contact Mrs. Patricia English, Principal, at (229) 336-0980. 

Patricia English, Principal 

2016-2017 Supply List for Mitchell County Middle School 
5th 6th 7th 

¶ 1 pack of Dry Erase Markers 

¶ 2 packs of colored pencils 

¶ 6 vinyl folders with prongs and pockets 
(3 red and 3 blue) 

¶ 2 sets of notebook dividers 

¶ 4 packs of #2 pencils                               
( NO MECHANICAL PENCILS) 

¶ 2 boxes of Kleenex 

¶ 1 container of Clorox wipes 

¶ 1 bottle of hand soap 

¶ 6 packs of wide rule paper 

¶ 1 large pack of index cards 

¶ 1 pencil pouch (with holes to fit in 
binder) 

¶ 1 İò Binder 

¶ 2ò Binder 

¶   

¶ #2 Pencils 

¶ Blue and black erasable pens 

¶ Notebook  paper 

¶ Hand held pencil sharpener 

¶ 4 folders with pockets and fasteners (1 
red, 1 blue 1, yellow, and 1 green) 

¶ 3-ring binder 

¶ Dividers 

¶ Erasers 

¶ 2 packs of index cards 

¶ Flash Drive 

¶ Highlighters 

¶ 24 box of crayons 

¶ 8 pack of markers 

¶ Colored pencils 

¶ Pencil bag holder 

¶ Post-It-Notes 

¶ 1 bottle of hand sanitizer 

¶ 1-One subject  70 sheet wide rule 

¶ 1 subject notebook Size 10.5x8 

¶ #2 Pencils 

¶ Dividers 

¶ Highlighters 

¶ Notebook paper (wide ruled) 

¶ Black or blue erasable pens 

¶ 3-ring binder (1 inch) 

¶ 1 green and 1 orange folder with          
pockets and fastener 

¶ 2 ïblack and white marble composition 
notebook 

¶ Index Cards 

¶ Post-It-Notes 

¶ Colored pencils 

¶ 8 pack of markers 

¶ 1 bottle of hand sanitizer 

¶ Flash Drive 
  

5 Põs For  

Student Success 

§ Be Prepared 

§ Be Prompt 

§ Be Positive 

§ Be Polite 

§ Be Productive 
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Mitchell County High SchoolðPrincipalôs Corner:  
Dear Students: 
As principal of Mitchell County High School, it is my pleasure to welcome everyone back for a new and exciting school year.  I hope your 
summer was great, and you are excited for the beginning of the new school year. I look forward to an exciting year as we strive to foster a 
culture of learning. I consider it a privilege to be working with such an exceptional group of students, families, and staff members. 
 
I truly believe that communication is the key to a successful educational experience.  We will continue to improve the quality of our school and 
community by providing the best for the students of Mitchell County High School.  We must remember that education is a partnership between 
the school, students, parents, and community.  It is my belief that all children will be more successful if we work together to achieve 
educational goals. 
 
It is my desire to make every student feel welcomed, safe, and a part of the Mitchell County High School family. With that being said, spread 
your wings and letôs soar into an exciting and rewarding new school year. 

Ossie L. Canidate, Principal    

Parents Resource Centers 
Parent Resource Centers are open on all days that 
school is in session beginning at 8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Contact your childôs school for more information:  

MITCHELL COUNTY HIGH SCHOOL,  
MITCHELL COUNTY MIDDLE SCHOOL,  

MITCHELL COUNTY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL,  
MITCHELL COUNTY PRIMARY  SCHOOL 

  

The 2016-2017 School-Parent Compacts,  School Improvement Plans, Parent Involvement Plans, and Student 
Handbooks can be found in each schoolôs principalôs office, the Parent Resource Room,  and on each schoolôs website.  They 
are also distributed out to parents at open house or given out to the student.  Documents are also available to parents and the 
community, upon request. 

If you live within 5 to 8 miles of MCHS, tune in to  WMCZ -LP 94.5 FM  

your MCHS News Radio station.  

MCSSôs 
Website 

 
 

Visit the systemôs website for information on the Mitchell 
County School System and  links to the various departments 

and schools:   http://www.mitchell.k12.ga.us. 

MCHS Supply List 
8th and 9th  Grade  10th-11th-12th  

#2 Pencils (for the school year) 
Notebook paper (for the school year) 
Composition notebooks 
3 - Black or blue erasable pens 
2 - black and white marble notebooks 
1 red and 1 blue folder with pockets and fastener 
2 ï Lined index Cards 
Colored pencils 
1 bottle of hand sanitizer 
2 - 3-ring binder (2 inch) and 4 - Dividers 
Hand-held pencil sharpeners 
Glue sticks, Scissors 
Scientific calculators TI-30X IIS  (8th graders) 
Graphing calculators (9th graders) 
1- Graph paper, 1- compass (plastic) 
1- ruler, 1- protractor 

Dress Code:  Red, White, or Navy Blue collared polo style shirts (No 
designs of any type are allowed.) Only khaki pants or shorts----- (No 
Cargo pants or shorts) Solid Colored Hoodless Jackets: (Fleece jackets 
are available through MCHS.  Prices are from $30-$35 depending on 
size.) 

  
  

All students (10th-12th)  will need the following: 
2 binders (3 inches) 
10 dividers 
1 pack colored pencils 
Notebook paper (at least 6 packs to start) 
Graphing calculator 
Pencils on a daily basis 
Pens (blue and black) on a daily basis 
Small hand held pencil sharpener 
Pencil pouch for the notebook 
Composition notebooks 
2 packs lined index cards (3 x 5) 
  

Also 
10th Grade Only: 
Graph paper   
1 compass (plastic) 
1 ruler 
1 protractor 
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Mitchell County Primary 
(formerly South Mitchell Elementary) 

Principal:  Donna Johnson 
Instructional Coaches/CEIS: Kia Watts, Lajuana Smith, Rebecca 
Simpson 
Counselor:  Kendra Johnson 
Media Specialist:  Laura Hill 
 
 
Kindergarten Teachers: Karen Davis, Cleotha Hayes, Tiffany Khan, 
Shunterra Lucy, Shaquala Lyons, Karen Murray, Audrey Wallace, 
Sheila Williams 
 
First Grade:  Teachers: Ashly Brooks, Carolyn Daughtry, Kim 
Davis, Renata Douglas, Countessa Henderson, Sherilynn Jones, 
Evelyn Powell, Christine Quimbley, Tamika Wilcher 
 
Early Learning (3 year olds) Staff: Connie Brooks, Darnisha Butler, 
Sandra Morman 
 
Pre-K Staff:  Eritrea King, Edna Jones 
 
PEC:  Teachers: Mary Beth Morris, Kathy Pitts, Sheila Taylor, 
Shalanda Quimbley 
 
Physical Education:  Rebecca Bentley 
  
Music:  Ms. Jade Anderson 
 
Paraprofessionals:  Gigi Daniels, Earlene Gardner, Alfredia Harris, 
Trista Finney, Vontressa Harvey, Linda Marcus, Alexis Martinez, 
Corey McKinney, Vineisha Mitchell, Elizabeth Stubbs, Stephanie 
Williams 
 

Nurse:  Faye Hill 
 

Secretaries:  Jeannie Autrey-Bookkeeper/Purchasing Agent, Felicia 
Govan-Secretary, Lytresa Sanders-Data Clerk 
 
Custodial Staff:  Tracey White-Head Custodian, . Carolyn Frazier, 
Mrs. Cheryl Ward, Kenyetta Gordon, Part-Time- Kenneth C. Ross Sr. 
 
Food Service:  Stephanie Bryant-Manager, Betty Gilbert-Asst. 
Manager, Bill Lewis, Peggy McKinney,  Rita Smith,  Phyllis Williams 
(part-time) 
 
Additional Staff:  Jennifer Collins-ESOL Program  

 

 
 Mitchell County Elementary 

(formerly North Mitchell Elementary) 

Principal:  Silvana Jenkins 
Assistant Principal:  Rosemary Sanders 
Instructional Coaches:  Janie Mullins, Ashley Harris (CEIS), 
Nathaniel Lowman (CEIS)  
 
 2nd  Grade Teachers:  Amanda Dawson, Gussie Hunter, Tonya 
McNair, Jackie Ross, Tyra Rucks, Allison Snow, Brandon Spence, 
Zandria Wright 
  
3rd Grade Teachers:  Carlene Angry,  Jamilia Thomas-Howard, 
Amanda Jones, Veronica Sellars, Lucreshia Silas, Tanya Thomas, 
Elliott  Walker, II, Shay Willis 
 
4th Grade Teachers:  Annette Robinson,  Patrice Dawson, 
LaTravietta Florence, Tonia Gentry, Iris Parker, Sandra Thomas, 
Sheila Rentz 
 
PEC Teachers:  Ashlee Shiver, Linda Coe Elizabeth Williams, Lisa 
Williamson, Dawn Gray (Speec) 
 
Physical Education/Health:   Shanicie Williams, LeRoy Hunter 
  
Music Teacher:  Brentic Richardson 
  
Guidance Counselor:  Vanessa Williams 
  
Media Specialist:  Angie McDaniel 
 
School Nurse:   Geraldine Ponder 
 
Office Staff:  Katrina Spence-Registrar/FTE Clerk, Erica Young-
Front Desk Receptionist, Kisne Jackson-Bookkeeper 
 
Custodians:  Patrick White-Head Custodian,  Susie Thompson, 
Melvin Patterson, Elizabeth Williams (part time) 

 
Paraprofessionals: 
Lucille Hill, Sherion Harris,  PEC-Barbara Keaton 
 
Food Service:  Nicholas Rushing-Manager, Dianne Shiver-Assistant 
Manager,  Walter Burns,  Cortney Willingham, Annie Jackson, Lisa 
Herringshaw (part-time) 
 
Additional Staff:  Jennifer Collins-ESOL Program 

Award of Distinction for Excellent Financial Reporting  
Mitchell County School System is one of 31 systems to receive the Award of Distinction for Excellent 
Financial Reporting by the Georgia Department of Audits and Accounts for Fiscal Year 2015. This award was 
established three years ago to recognize excellence in financial reporting and controls, to encourage 
governmental organizations to go beyond the minimum requirements of generally accepted accounting 
principles, and to recognize individual organizations that are successful in achieving this goal.  
 
To receive this award, the organizationôs timely annual financial report must also be free of any significant 
deficiencies or material weaknesses and comply with all Transparency in Government requirements. Lucy 
Conine, MCSS Finance Director, accepts the award presented at the July 19, 2016 MCSS Board of Education 
Meeting.    Congratulations to Ms. Conine and her staff on their terrific performance.  
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Mitchell County Middle School 
Administrators:  Patricia English, Principal 
               Sven Colbert, Assistant Principal 
Instructional Coach:  Deborah Toombs 
Counselor:  Danielle Williamson 
Media Specialist:  Pam Taylor 
 
5th Grade:  Gisele Jones, Susan Meredith, Jeannie Bush, Tyies 
Scott, Stephanie Shiver, Judy Burnett, Carla Morey 
 
6th Grade:  Felicia Hill Tanisha Oliver, LaQundia Tuff, Diana 
Whitaker, Sabrina Williams, Terri Carter 
 
7th Grade:  Crystal Grimsley, Sandra Hawkins, Leslie Lockett, 
Lynn Dunbar, Muriel Martin, Dwan Williams 
 
Physical Education:  Willie Martin, Zack Dallas, Eric Gervin 
 
Special Education:  Celia Ausburn, Denise Allen, Oliva 
Morman, Anita Paulk, Regina Willingham, Kris Presha 
 
Career, Technical and Agriculture Education: 
Business and Computer Science:  Cullena Morman Mays 
 
Nurse:  Tammy Stewart 
 
Paraprofessionals PEC:  Laqesha Yates,  Jermaine King  
 
Secretaries and Clerks:   Delandra Haywood (Receptionist), 
Roseanne Harrell (Bookkeeper/Purchasing Agent), Estalena 
Heard (Guidance Secretary), Trenise Sanders (Data Clerk) 
 
ESOL:  Jenny Collins,  
 
Custodians:   Dorothy Whitfield-Head Custodian, Demetrius 
Drakes, Rahmel Wimberly 
 
Lunch Room:  Virginia Clements-Manager, Sonja Jackson-
Assistant Manager, Darick Scott, Willie Mae Jackson 
 

Mitchell County High School 
Administrators:   Ossie Canidate, Principal 
Winifred Whitlock, Assistant Principal 
Rodney Conine, Career, Technical and Agriculture Supervisor 
Stephanie Gagnon, Assistant Principal 
 
Counselors:  Lori Brinkley,  Eva Jenkins 

 
Media Specialist:  Jennifer Tucker 
 
8th Grade: Lu Bullard, Larry Cornelius, Mark Bagley, Gail Hawkins, 
Janet Pollock, Callahan Holloway, Shanary Polite 
 
Language Arts/Foreign Language:  Pennie Clay-Dept. Chair, Paula 
Parsons, Jacqueline Young, Brandy McCreary, Thirzah Greene-Spanish 
Teacher, Monica Velazquez (Reading) 
 
Mathematics:  Jacqueline Ross-Dept. Chair, Theresa Bishop,  
Mohammed Mujeeb, Devidas Devidas, Sam Hilliard, Uma Anneô 
 
Science: Azmathunnissa Azeem-Dept. Chair, Martha Borra, Anees 
Khatoon,  Rashmi Khazanchi 
 
Social Studies:  Stacie Lamb-Dept. Chair, Kerry English, Nancee 
Knight, Leslee Wood  
 
Special Education:    Joshua Zeigler, Laura Santos, Qamar Mohammed, 
Lakeisha Barney, Kedrah Knowlin 
 
Band:   Myron Grimes 
 
Career, Technical and Agriculture Education: 
Agricultural:  Floyd Peters, Alan Collins - Young Farmer Advisor, 
Victoria Hill  
Early Childhood Education:  Paxton Crosby 
Business & Computer Science/Graphics Design/Video:  Shirlette 
Marcus, Leigh Twitty, Beau Sherman 
Culinary Arts:  Lillibel Wingate  
Healthcare Science Technology: Sheila Anglin, Telemedicine-Luellen 
Tucker 
JROTC:  Col. Thomas Painter, M. Sgt. Gilbert Harbach, Sgt. Scott 
Griggs 
 
Pre-K:   Lead Teachers:  Ashley Powell, Cicely Shazer, Cynthia 
Robinson;  Assistant Teachers:  Andrea Keaton, Susan Randell, 
Jordan Dubose 
 
PEC Paraprofessionals:   Freida Smith, Felicia Bell  
 
Secretaries and Clerks: Gale Silas (9th Grade Secretary/Receptionist), 
Tonya Rossitter/Alegra Robinson (Registrar), Sherrie Kleckley 
(Secretary),  Pamela Painter (Bookkeeper),  
 
Custodial Staff:   Joe Chester-Head Custodian,  Lilliese Perry, John 
Wallace, Earnest Fluellen, Yoshida Graham, Debbie Bryant  
 
Lunchroom Staff:  Brenda Frazier-Manager,  Evelyn Bell, Patricia 
Childs, Kimberly Emanuel (Assistant Manager), Diane Foister, Mary 
Hudson, Henry Hayward, Pearl Shiver, Kitty Zimmerman; BCC:  
Annette Graddick, Reshawnda Wheeler, Shirley Ward 
 
Additional Staff:  Jennifer Collins-ESOL Program; Second Chance:  
Terinda Peoples and LeRoy Scott 

Welcome 
Back  

Faculty 
and Staff 

On July 25, a welcome back to school breakfast was held for all 
MCSS employees. After the Get Acquainted Scavenger Hunt was 
held, Mr. Robert Adams, MCSS Superintendent and MCSS Board 
Chair Norma Gilpatrick welcomed everyone. Mr. Adams talked about 
the district goals for this school year.  



 

 

MCHS Volleyball:   

August 8 home match against Tift County 
August 13 away matches at Locust Grove 
August 15 home matches against Brooks and Baker 
August 18 away matches at Thomasville against Thomasville and 
Thomas County  

 

MCHS Football:   
August 5 away scrimmage game against Westover  
August 12 away scrimmage game against Dougherty. 
August 26 away game against Albany 
September 2 home game against Stewart County 
All games begin at 7:30 p.m.  

 

MCMS Football: 
August 25 away game against Pelham Middle 
September 1 home game against Albany Middle  
September 8 home game against Miller County 
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MCPS Counselorôs Corner 
Parents and Students,  
My name is Kendra Johnson, and I am the Guidance Counselor at 
Mitchell County Primary School.  As your counselor, my role is to 
assist you as well as the administrators, faculty, and staff of MCPS 
in fostering studentsô academic, behavioral, and personal growth 
through leadership, advocacy, and collaboration. My goal is to have 

all students ñGive Me FiveòðBe 
Prompt, Be Prepared, Be Positive, Be 
Polite, and Be Productive, and I pledge to 
exhibit the same characteristics in return. 
Parents, I want to help you help our little 
ones build and attain bright futures. 
Together, letôs construct the educational 
village that is necessary for success.  
 
 I look forward to working with you all. 
Welcome to the 2016-2017 school year!  

Kendra K. Johnson, Ed.S 

Mitchell County Schools Participate 
in Community Eligibility Provision 

 
July 8, 2016 ï Camilla, Georgia ï The Mitchell County School 
Nutrition program strives to promote wellness by serving nutritious, 
enjoyable high quality and economical meals for breakfast and lunch. 
Mitchell County Schools will continue to implement the Community 
Eligibility Provision (CEP) for Free Meal Reimbursement in School 
Year 2017.  Through CEP, the school district will offer meals at no 
cost to all students. This eliminates the procedure of distributing and 
processing meal applications. 
 
Mitchell County School Nutrition Manager/Supervisor Julie Tucker 
states, ñThe Mitchell County Board of Education is glad to offer this 
benefit for another year to all families with children in the Mitchell 
County School System and Baconton Community Charter School.  
Students will continue to enter their four digit identification number.  
We invite and encourage all students to participate in the meal 
program.  We will continue to follow state and federal guidelines and 
provide ñOffer vs. Serveò meals.  This means, instead of putting every 
component on a studentôs plate, we provide them with choices.  The 
student may take all five components.  However, according to federal 
regulations, students may decline 2 components and must have İ cup 
of fruit or vegetable on their plate.  The purpose in ñOffer vs. Serveò 
is to allow students to choose foods they enjoy and will eat, so that 
food is not wasted.ò    
 
The Healthy, Hunger Free Kids Act of 2010 includes the 
implementation of CEP to insure that every student in low-income 
neighborhoods can participate in the National School Lunch Program 
(NSLP) and School Breakfast Program (SBP).  To qualify, a district 
or school must have 40 percent or more of its students eligible for free 
meals based on direct certification.  
 
By participating in CEP and eliminating the need for meal 
applications, Mitchell County will reduce administrative and printing 
costs.  Families also benefit from the elimination of completing and 
submitting meal applications.  Adult price meals are:  breakfast - 
$2.25 and lunch ï $3.50.   This institution is an equal opportunity 
provider. 
 

MCHS Pre-K Open House 
On July 26  at 6 p.m. at Mitchell County High School an Open House was held for incoming Pre-K 
students and their parents.  Ms. Paxton Crosby, MCHS Pre-K Site Director, welcomed everyone.  
Ms. Crosby introduced the Pre-Teachers and their paras.  A variety of information was given to 
parents:   

¶ Julie Tucker, School Nutrition Supervisor, gave out the breakfast and lunch information 

¶ Tosha Keaton, School Social Worker, talked about absenteeism/tardies 

¶ Derek Hadley, Transportation Director and Myron Grimes told parents the procedures for 
student drop-off and pick-up 

¶ Vickie Hicks, System Instructional Coordinator, talked about 
discipline procedures 

¶ Luellen Tucker, Telemedicine 
Director, gave an overview about 
Telemedicine. 
 
Additional information distributed 
included dates for Parent 
Conference Nights, uniforms and 
supplies and of course having 
parents filling out the mandated 
paperwork.  


